

CENTURY LODGE NO. 190, AF&AM TRESTLE BOARD



VOLUME 16

MAY 2018

ISSUE 5

DISPENSATION: August 2, 1961 CHARTERED: January 23, 1962

MEETING PLACE:

Century
Masonic Hall
2532 9th Avenue
Greeley, CO
1st & 3rd
Thursdays
7:30 p.m.

UPCOMING DATES:

- Century Stated
 Communications:
 1st & 3rd Thursdays
- (CMHA)
 Century Masonic
 Hall Association
 4th Thursday
- Road Clean Up Saturday, May 19
 9:30 a.m.



MASTER'S MESSAGE



Dear Brethren.

As we leave April and enter May, the lodge remains busy as we prepare to go dark for the summer. To begin the month, our Public Schools Night will be on May 3rd at 7:30. Education is a very important aspect of life for our Youth and I hope you will find time to come out and support our Outstanding Students as we honor their achievements. We will have a 1st degree on the 17th for Mr. Joshua Rouse. Stuffed Cornish Game Hen with the fixings is on the menu. Please call Jonas Pearson 970-531-8055 or email jonas.pearson@colorado.edu On Saturday May 19th at 9:30 we will be doing the road clean up. We clean 65th/59th Avenue from 20th Street, south to bypass highway 34. We will meet at the Subway at 20th and 59th.

I will be calling on several Past Masters to assist in opening a special meeting once we are back from our summer recess. Also, be looking for summonses in the mail as the bylaw committee will be bringing amendments before the Lodge. Remember your Master Mason obligation that you will answer and obey all due signs and summonses sent to you from a Lodge if within the length of your cable tow. One meeting in September RWB Kevin Townley will be presenting a lecture on Sacred Geometry.

Finally, during the summer recess I feel it would be beneficial to the Brothers of Century Lodge if we held activities on what would be regular meeting nights. There are several things we as a Lodge could do during this down time. Dinners or practices, round table discussions, and so many other activities could bring us as Brothers closer together. I feel that the more you put into Masonry the more you get out of it; the effort is yours to give. There are many excuses that we make up from time to time including, "I'm burnt out" or "I just don't have the time." Perhaps many of us have simply become complacent. Remember that all Masons have the right to be heard but you must make a presence in order to do so. Please try and make it a personal endeavor to make it to at least one meeting. The active Brothers would enjoy seeing a full Lodge.

Fraternally, Brother Kent Craven Worshipful Master





FROM THE SECRETARY



Good by April and welcome May, that much closer to SUMMER! I am pretty sure I can say for most all, we are tired of cold and wind! On May 3rd Century Lodge 190 will be hosting Public Schools night where we honor the students from our schools for their academic achievement. Please join us for an evening of celebrating our youth. There will be no masonic meeting that evening. May 17th we will be presenting the Entered Apprentice Degree to Mr. Joshua Rouse with a 6:30 dinner before. Afterwards, the change to our by-laws will be discussed so please join your brother masons to find out what will be deleted and added, as this will affect all of Century 190. May 19th we will be meeting at the Subway on 59th avenue and 20th street at 9:30 to do our road cleanup and this is a great time for all to come together and let the community see us.

I was given a "Request for Masonic Service" form at our meeting recently and this is something all of the brothers should and need to include in their important papers. It lets your family know that you wish a masonic service once you have passed. I have the document with this message as attached to this TB. I would appreciate it if you would keep one in your important papers and send me copy for my records. This is not required only voluntary.

I have recently purchased a DVD entitled "33 & Beyond: The Royal Art of Freemasonry". It is a very well produced documentary which begins with the Entered Apprentice degree through the 33^{rd} . Our Brother Larry Sweigard told me about it not long ago and I am glad I ordered it. If you phone the Barnes and Nobel bookstore and through them it will come directly to your home. The answer for the May question is James Edward Oglethorpe and Sir William Johnson! The question for May is, (answer will be in the September TB) Who was Brother Thomas Cadwalader and what important thing did he do in 1750?

See you in lodge! Robert R. Chapman, PM, Secretary

APRIL 2018

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
		1	2	3 Century #190	4	5
6	7 Rainbow Assembly #2	8 Garden City #3 Eastern Star	9 Job's Daughters Bethel #10	10	11 Mahi #18 White Shrine	12
13	14	15	16	17	18	19 Faith Court #18 Amaranth
20	21 Rainbow #2 Assembly #2	22 Garden City #3 Eastern Star	23 Job's Daughters Bethel #10	24	25	26
27	28 MEMORIAL DAY	29	30	31		